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Sports Day 

The children coped very well in the hot weather on Sports Day and we would like to thank you for 

supporting us. Year 6 sold refreshments during on the day and raised a £88.00 for the prom.  
 

Playground Equipment 

We would like to remind you that if your child uses the playground equipment out of school hours, 

that you must be responsible for them and ensure that the equipment is used correctly. Use of the 

equipment during school time is supervised and pupils know how to use it safely, so please remind 

them to do so at all times. Any misuse will result in playground equipment being banned from use out 

of school hours. 
 

Carpark 

We have had several reports of people parking on the pavements in the carpark, causing 

pedestrians to walk on the road. If there is no space for you to park safely please park a little 

further away from the premises to ensure that everyone is kept safe. 
 

General Election 

School will be used for the General Election on Thursday 8th June. We will not be closed on that 

day. Security measures will be put in place to ensure that voters cannot access the main school 

building and the children will be kept safe. 
 

Move-up Day  

Move-up Day will take place on Thursday 29th June. The children will spend the majority of the day 

in their new classes. Miss Keen will be sending a letter out regarding staffing after half term. 
 

Songbirds Concert 

Our Songbirds group will be performing at The Victoria Hall on Wednesday 28th June and we would 

like to wish them the best of luck for the concert. Tickets can be purchased directly from The 

Regent Theatre Box Office or by calling 08448 717 649. 

 

Priory Choir and Musicians Concert 

Priory Choir and Musicians we be holding a concert in school on Monday 3rd July. More information 

will be sent out after half term. 

 

 
 

 

 

After half term we will be accepting payments online for items such as dinner money, 

Priory All Stars school trips and clubs.  Letters with your account activation username 

and password details have been sent out this week. Just follow the instructions in the 

letter to get started with ParentPay. Please contact us if you have not received your 

activation letter. If you want to find out more about ParentPay go to: 

www.parentpay.com/Parents or contact the school office via priory@priorycacademy.org  

 

 

http://www.parentpay.com/Parents
mailto:priory@priorycacademy.org


 

 

 

FOPCA 
 

FOPS has rebranded as FOPCA - Friends of Priory Church Academy. We also have a new email 

address for you to contact us - FOPCATrentham@gmail.com 
 

Fun Day 

The Summer Fun Day is being held on Saturday 1st July and will be an exciting day. We would love 

your donations for the tombola, books and toys and cake stalls. You should have received a letter 

giving you more details about when we would like these donations. We will also be having a non-

uniform day on Friday 9th June when we will ask for donations for the mystery parcel stall. Items 

should be unwrapped presents that children would want to win, for the value of £1. 
 

Summer Party 

On Tuesday 18th July we will be having a summer party instead of the usual discos. This will be held 

outside, with all children invited from 5:00pm until 7:00pm. Parents will be welcome to stay and join 

in with the fun. If the weather is bad, we will let you know and hold 2 discos inside, instead. 
 

Discos 

We are changing the way we hold the school discos. In future, the Early Years and KS1 disco will be 

3:30-4:30pm. Children can bring their party clothes to school and they will get changed in their 

classrooms before being brought to the hall by their teachers. At the end of the disco the children 

will be taken back to their classrooms. Please collect your child from the same place as at the end 

of the school day. Collection will be from the main entrance, as usual. 
 

The KS2 disco will be 4:45-6:00pm. We will be asking all parents/carers to drop their children off 

at the door and not come into the disco.  
 

If the summer party is inside due to bad weather, the discos will be held at these new times. 
 

Welcome Back BBQ 

We will be having a BBQ after school on Friday 15th September. This is a fun evening for all of the 

family and you can bring a picnic or enjoy tea from our BBQ. Don't worry - we will remind you about 

it again nearer the time! 
 

Next FOPCA meeting: Monday 18th September 
 

Diary Dates 

Half Term        w/c Monday 29th May 

School Opens        Monday 5th June 

Year 1 Llandudno Trip      Friday 9th June 

Songbirds Concert       Wednesday 28th June 

Move-Up Day        Thursday 29th June 

Fun Day        Saturday 1st July  

Year 6 production 1:30 p.m.      Tuesday 11th July 

Year 6 production 6:00 p.m.      Wednesday 12th July 

Year 6 Prom 6 p.m.-9 p.m.      Friday 14th July 

FOPCA Summer Party      Tuesday 18th July 

Year 6 Leavers Worship      Wednesday 19th July 

End of Term        Thursday 20th July 

School Closed for Staff Training     Friday 21st July 

School Closed for Staff Training     Monday 4th September 

School Opens        Tuesday 5th September 
 

 

This newsletter, along with other recent letters, is available to view on our website: 

www.prioryceprimary.org.uk 
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